
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Subject Expo Wednesday 12th August 
Following the Year 9 Parent Information Night held last week, we are now preparing for the 
subject Expo which will be held on Wednesday the 12 August 6pm to 8pm in the foyer of the 
Trade Training Centre. 
The one on one discussions with students and parents about subjects, courses and pathways are 
essential to assist students in planning their educational futures. Because we offer so much 
choice to students it is becoming increasing difficult to speak globally about everything that is 
possible and available to our    students. 
 
 
Parent Information Evening 
Last Thursday evening a very successful parent information night was held specifically for     
current Year 9 students but we will also welcomed a number of parents and students who are 
interested in enrolling for 2016. Two very well attended sessions were held in the Lecture     
Theatre and school tours were conducted by members of the Student Leadership Group. Thank 
you to Tim Bridgeman and David Whitehead for organising the night and to all staff who       
contributed. 
 
If you missed the year 9 into 10 transition information evening, the full presentation can be 
viewed on the College website: http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=107 
 
 
 

CSEF (Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund) Update 
CSEF payments to schools commenced on 17 July, with further payment runs to occur regularly 
during term three. Schools are able to accept and process CSEF application forms up until the 
end of term three (18 September 2015).  
 
Red Carpet Youth Awards 
Congratulations to everyone involved with this year’s Wodonga City Council’s Red 
Carpet Youth Awards. It was a truly inspirational night. The presentations were held on 
Friday night to a capacity audience at the Cube. Our community is unique in                    
recognising the achievements of its young people this way. 
Our students both past and present were well represented amongst the finalists and won 
a number of the ten award categories. Thank you to the staff who nominated them and 
spoke to their nomination in the video clips shown prior to each category being                  
announced. Take time to congratulate the following students on being a finalist or           
winning an award, Addison Jones, Emily Woolford, Jeremy Bahr, Lachlan Lewin,   
Molly Bellairs, Cody Blockley (FLC), Danni Good, Ashley Whitehead, Philip Stahl, 
Tyler Scott, Nick Fitzsimons, Mitch Walker, Josh Lovett(FLC), Jason Hyatt, FLC           
Hospitality Students and the Student Leadership Council. Jacob Mildren was awarded 
the Youth Ambassador for 2015 
Congratulations also to our students who were members of the organising committee 
Paige Deery and Katie Hilditch– who did a fantastic job being MC for the evening. 
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CALENDAR 

Friday 7th August                            

Deb Ball  

Wednesday 12th August     

WSSC Subject Expo 

Monday 24th August              

Huon Year 9 Course selection 

Wednesday 26th August 

Felltimber Year 9 course              

selection 

 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 

Term 1  
29th January - 27 th March 
 

Term 2 
13th April—26th June 
 

Term 3 
13th July—18th September 
 

Term 4    
5th October - 18th December 

http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=107


Would like to work with boats and the marine        

environment? The Boating Industry Association of 
Victoria has developed a fantastic careers guide that 
highlights employment, education and training              

opportunities in the industry. The potential to develop 
your career is endless, from small craft construction 
to super yachts, engine repairs to sails, marine            

equipment to marine electronics, marina management 
to marine tourism. Download the guide here            
http://bit.ly/1DpIdDT  

 

Interested in industrial design? RMIT industr ial 

design students have positioned themselves as leaders 
in their field after blitzing the International Bicycle 
Design Competition in Taipei. Five students from the 

Bachelor of Industrial Design (Honours) have been 
awarded accolades for their contemporary bicycle 
designs. The third-year students submitted concepts 

designed during their Cycle Futures Lab studio at 
RMIT, which explored the shifts in the small parts 
automotive sector. Go to this link for information 

about the course http://bit.ly/1VkDwXc  

 

 

 

  

  

   

 
 
 
Have you considered pharmacy as a career? The Faculty 
of Pharmacy and Pharmaceutical Sciences at Monash   
University has launched its digital magazine,  
Alchemy. It contains stories and commentary on the           
education and research at the pharmacy school. The digital  
magazine allows readers to learn more about the Faculty  
through interviews and video. Alchemy can be viewed  
here- http://bit.ly/1CL8Kko  
 
 
 
 
 

CAREERS NEWS 

P.2 

After period 1 Wednesday morning the Senior Girls Hockey 
team were off to Albury to compete in the Hume Hockey           

championships. The girls got to watch their two opposition team 
playing with Rutherglen High School were very strong, beating       

Benalla College 12-0. 

With a warm up on a chilly day completed we were ready to 
verse Benalla, Kayley Boye and the team voted to have a game 

without a goal-keeper leaving 1 extra player on the field. With a 
tough match, the girls learned the rules and overall about the 
game. Unlucky to not get a goal it was a 0-0 result. Best players 

included Renae McPherson and Tia Beveridge 

With a 15 minute break we were than playing last year’s state           
champions Rutherglen High School. We again did not have a 

goalkeeper. Within 15 seconds Rutherglen had scored. With 
great spirit  WSSC kept fighting getting excited when they 

stopped a ball from getting into the goal. The end result was    
10-0 we thank the Rutherglen High School for their great spirit 

also giving us their goalkeeper, also a big credit to Sarah Kaindl 
one of our girls who will have a very nice bruise on the back of 
her leg. Best players included Kayla Gorka and Renae     

McPherson. Overall WSSC were announced as Runners Up of 
the Hume Championships. 

The girls thank Miss Hayes for taking them and she already says 

this team is playing next year, because they are a great bunch of 
girls. Also thank you to Maddie Wheeler for taking training  

sessions at lunch time and Mr.Whitehead and Mr.Bowey for 
driving the buses.  

 

Well done to-Kailyn Casburn, Destiny Vinecombe, Tia         

Beveridge, Simone Holley, Nikoline Bukvic, Maria Toovey, 
Kayla Gorka, Sarah Kaindl, Renae Mcpherson, Maddie 

Wheeler,  Kayley Boye and the Rutherglen keeper                      
Tahlia Simpson 

      Keely McLaren               

   Sports Trainee 

SENIOR GIRLS HOCKEY 

http://bit.ly/1DpIdDT
http://bit.ly/1VkDwXc
http://bit.ly/1CL8Kko

